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Appeal Process for Selection GPA for Post-Baccalaureate Students 
 
A post-baccalaureate student may use the graduate GPA for purposes of selection if the student 
has successfully completed a master’s degree program.  (The student has the responsibility of 
notifying the dean’s office and furnishing evidence of the graduate GPA.). 
 
Post-baccalaureate students may appeal the use of the undergraduate GPA to the Executive 
Officer of the Council on Teacher Education (the Dean of the College of Education and 
Professional Studies) and request the use of an alternative GPA for purposes of the selection if 
the student: 

Completed the baccalaureate degree five years ago or more and has evidence of 12 
semester hours of post-baccalaureate course work relevant to teaching certification at a 
3.0 GPA level or above. 

 
The student is encouraged to appeal early in the semester in which the 12 semester hours will be 
completed. 
 
The appeals decisions of the Executive Officer of the Council on Teacher Education are final. 
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